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Dear Parents, Students and Guardians, 

 

Welcome back and best wishes for the New Year ahead!  

 

We want to announce and congratulate Mr. Joel Kawachi for being selected from nominations of HGEA members in the DOE 

to receive a $4000 award.  The Rewards and Recognition Program is sponsored by the Department of Education and Hawaii 

Government Employees Association and is given to selected nominees in the DOE for their dedication and contributions to 

their school.  Mr. Kawachi has donated his award to the Moanalua Athletics Program for the benefit of our teams and our 

students!  

 

Registration for the 2019- 2020 school year will be occurring now, in January.  It is extremely important that all students work 

to complete their registration card during this month and have it turned in on or before January 17, 2019.   

 

This year our 2019 Kinaôole Awards Dinner will again honor those who are very much a part of what makes Moanalua High 

School special.  This unique and fun filled PTSA fundraising dinner and silent auction will be held on  

Thursday, February 28, 2019 at the Honolulu Country Club beginning at 5:30 p.m.  Please save that date on your calendars!  

This year we will celebrate the contributions of former teacher and Class Advisor for the classes of 1980 and 1984, Leighton 

Hirai; Alumnus Dean Sakamoto, Class of 1979; and former teacher, Student Activities Coordinator, Counselor and Vice 

Principal of Moanalua High School, Julia Toyama. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Applications for Geographic Exceptions for SY 2019-2020 

MoHS will accept Geographic Exception (GE) applications for school year 2019-2020 from January 1, 2019 to March 1, 2019.   

In accordance with Section 8-13-7, a chance selection or lottery will be held April 8, 2019 should the number of applications 

exceed the number of available spaces.  It is important to remember that a new GE application must be submitted for a student 

who is interested in moving from a middle school to a high school.   For example, if you presently live outside of the Moanalua 

geographic area, have a child in grade 8 attending Moanalua Middle School on a GE, and are interested in your child attending 
Moanalua High School next year, a new GE application must be submitted to Moanalua High School. However, if your child 

already attends Moanalua High on an approved GE and wishes to continue here, a new GE application will not be required.  In 

accordance with Section 8-13-7, Priority reasons for geographic exceptions include: a desire to study a curriculum program 

offering that is not available at the home school, a sibling already attending school as an underclassmen, or a child of staff 

member.   All other reasons for GE are considered once priority requests have been accommodated and only if spaces are still 

available.  Once again, the deadline for GE applications is March 1, 2019 and should the number of applications exceed the 

number of available spaces, a lottery will be held April 8, 2019.  It is essential that applications be turned in before the March 1 

deadline in order for the request to be considered as part of the chance selection process.  Please be informed that (1) an 
approved geographic exception will later be revoked if any information included in the application is found to be false and (2) 

falsification of a G.E. form is a misdemeanor offense (H.R.S. Section 710-1063).ò   Applications are available at all schools.  

For more information, please call 305-1000. 

 

(continued on next page) 

This is always such a memorable night filled with the people who make Moanalua 

High School such great place.  Please plan to attend and honor our recipients.  This is 

PTSAôs only fundraiser and all proceeds go to raise funds to support MoHS students, 

teachers, and important school needs.  If you want tickets or would like to make a 

donation, please click on this link .  You may also email mohs.kinaole@gmail.com 

with any inquiries or donations. Leighton Hirai Dean Sakamoto Julia Toyama 

https://www.moanaluahs.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=346919&type=d&pREC_ID=869362
mailto:mohs.kinaole@gmail.com
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2825 Ala Ilima St 

Honolulu, HI  96818 

moanaluahs.org 

 

Principal:  

Ms. Robin Martin 

 

Vice Principals:  

Mr. Wilbert Lum 

Ms. Flora Nash 

Mrs. Tara Hathaway 

Dr. Corey Barton 

 

Athletic Director:  

Joel Kawachi  

 

Directory:  

Office:            305-1000 

Attendance:    305-1006 

Registrar:  305-1024 

Health Rm:    305-1005 

 

Counselors 

(by student surname) 

Mr. Banton (A-Fa) 

Mrs. Apana (Fe-K) 

Mrs. Yamamoto (L-Ra) 

Mrs. Miller (Re-Z)   

 

College/Career 

Counselor:  305-1028 

Outreach:  305-1022 

SSC:    305-1016 

PCNC:   305-1035 

 

 
 

 

 (Principalôs Message continued from page 1) 

 

 

Important Dates:    

January 8, 2019  Students return for second semester.  

January 9, 2019  Registration Night 2019 ï 6:00pm in the Cafeteria 

January 10, 2019       AP Night 2018 ï 6:00pm in the Cafeteria ï all students who plan to register for 

AP classes next year should attend with their parents.  

January 16, 2019  Deadline to register for Pre-ACT test (Gr. 9 & 10) 

January 21, 2019  HOLIDAY ï Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 

January 17, 2019  College Planning Night ï Library 6pm 

January 17, 2019       Registration cards are due back to school. 

February 11, 2019     Teacher Institute Day ï no school for students. 

February 18, 2019     HOLIDAY - Presidentôs Day 

February 20, 2019 ACT Test Day ï ACT (Gr. 11)  Pre-ACT (Gr. 9 & 10) 

February 28, 2019     Annual Kinaôole Awards Banquet and Silent Auction 

 

 

Robin Martin 
Principal 
 

 

 

                       
                                                            
Registration for School Year 2019-2020 
Registration for next school year will begin on January 8, 2019. Registration materials will be distributed through 
homeroom on that day. Please review all of the registration materials (registration card and catalog) very closely. 
Registration cards will be due no later than January 17, 2019.  
 
Students will then receive a printout during quarter 4 to verify their course selections and make any necessary 
changes. We are asking all families to discuss and carefully review all course selections and to adhere to the 
January 17th due date. At the start of next school year, NO CHANGES will be allowed unless approved by an 
administrator. Mahalo for your kokua and cooperation.  
 
Registration Night 2019 
Registration night is scheduled on January 9, 2019 and will begin at 6:00 pm in our school cafeteria. All students and 
parents are highly encouraged to attend and learn more about electives, new courses, and graduation requirements. 
This will good opportunity for students to collect their elective labels and signatures.  
 
AP Night 2019 
Advanced Placement Night will be held on January 10, 2019 and will begin at 6:00 p.m. in our school cafeteria. We 
will be discussing the advancement placement expectations, requirements, and changes for next school year. All 
students who are planning to sign up for Advanced Placement courses for next school year need to attend along with 
their parent/guardian. Teachers will be sharing specific course expectations, information about testing, and will be 

available to distribute labels/signatures for student registration cards. 

 

 

Student Parking 

 

Rules that must be followed: 

Å  Students are to park only in the student parking lot on Ala Ilima Street. 

Å  Register the vehicle in the front office and pay a registration fee of $10.00 to obtain a 

parking decal. 

Å   Decal must be visible at all times on the passenger side of the front 

windshield. 

Å  Without the decal, your vehicle will be towed away at the ownerôs expense. 

 

For more information, refer to your Moanalua High School Student Planner. 
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CAMPUS BEAUTIFICATION ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS  

 

The MoHS Student Association would like to thank all of the clubs and their advisors as well as the Administration team for coming 

out to help clean the campus on Veteranôs Day.  In addition to the labor, each group also made donations to the refreshment table 

which was much appreciated.  Thanks also go out to the cafeteria and Mrs. Voss for their refreshment donations as well!  
 

WINTER FANTASY 2018 
 
 The Moanalua High School Student Association would like to thank all of the administration and staff chaperones and 
students who attended the annual Winter Fantasy on December 20, 2018.  Special thanks go out to Advisor Lori Mizue for 
organizing the entire event, as well as Chairpersons Katie Helbush, Rhysa Lee, and Suzanne Tran and all committee members.  
These people made this yearôs Winter Fantasy a most memorable event.  Get ready for next yearôs Winter Fantasy once again 
at the Alohilani Resort Hotel on December 19, 2019!   

FIRST HAWAIIAN BANK ñBE THE ONE!ò AWARD 

 
 For the fourteenth year in a row, First Hawaiian Bank is sponsoring its ñBe the One!ò (fka, ñYes, You Can!ò) Award in partnership 
with Moanalua High School.  The award is presented to a student in each grade level every semester.  The award winner must be 
a student who has worked very hard in voluntary service to his/her class but has not or does not ordinarily receive a great deal of 
recognition.  Each award winner receives a certificate and gift card.  First semester award winners were presented at the Winter 
Sports Pep Rally on Tuesday, December 11, 2018.  The winners are: 
 

SENIOR:  Emily Quach 
JUNIOR:  Mari Kimoto 
SOPHOMORE:  Claire Narimasu 
FRESHMEN:  Tiare Reincke 
 

Congratulations to all for a job well done! 
 

STUDENT ACTIVITIES CALENDAR:  JANUARY 
 
  7  Semester Break (Teacher Workday, no students) 
  9  Registration Night (6:00 p.m., cafeteria) 
10  AP Night (6:00 p.m., cafeteria) 
17  SA Officer Informational Meeting (lunch, SA Room:  MUST attend in order to run!) 
18  SA Officer Applications Due (8:30 a.m., SA Room) 
21  Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday 
22  Spring Food Drive Begins (ends March 7) 
 

ACT Test Day ï February 20, 2019   

On February 20, 2019 ALL 11th graders will take the ACT, and are automatically registered. 
Additionally, the Pre-ACT will be administered at no charge (FREE) to 9th & 10th grade students who register by January 16.   
A FREE breakfast will be served from 7:30 am to test-taking students with a school ID.  All students must report to test rooms by 
8:25 am.  Register at the College & Career Center (CCC) before January 16 at 3:45 pm.   First come, first served.  Seats are 
limited. 
Why take the PreACT? (Click to see flyer) 

1. Simulates the ACT (gr. 11) testing experience within a shorter test window on all four ACT test subjects: English, Math, 
Reading, and Science (no Writing test). 

https://files.mtstatic.com/site_10141/2576/0?Expires=1547089677&Signature=R5liuTh4hMTgQRJPfp5MP4voHAiSGhBqFlNoNhBwNj3hbVyLzjOTU--D5a5CFU5nVhS0bYI5FPmfFz~4PlPDUwvlgTf6Vn3f-0TR4vYc~RiHBQTCEsqHSg6dCqT9QF7fgLk~9r8CCPQjJB2ijqFJgWSp3i6b0TfmiyojTmc4sBw_&Key-Pair-Id=APKAJ5Y6AV4GI7A555NA
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2. Predicts future success on the ACT and provides both current achievement and projected future ACT test scores on the 
1-36 ACT score scale. 

3. Students may opt to share their information with colleges and scholarship agencies. 
4. The score reports will give students recommendations to improve scores for ACT.  
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Moanalua High Schoolõs 

Career & Health Fair  
Friday, February 1, 2019  

 

 

Come Explore your Career Possibilities!  

With over 50 Presenters, find the Career that Fits you  

 

 
 

This is a regular school d ay!!  Attendance is Mandatory.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Come Explore Career Options Such As:  

 
¶ Doctor  

¶ Emergency Medical Tech  

¶ Musician  

¶ Graphic Designer  

¶ Pilot 

¶ Radio DJ 

¶ Cosmetologist  

¶ Veterinarian  

¶ Acting/Modeling  

¶ Journalist 

¶ Athletic Trainer  

¶ Chef 

¶ Environmental Engineer  

¶ Flight Attendant  

¶ Auto Mechanic  

¶ United States Armed Forces  

 

And Many More!  
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Senior Class of 2019 Important Announcements 
(Class Advisor ð Mr. Makekau) 

 
                             
  CAP & GOWN 
 

If  Seniors missed the Cap and Gown order days on campus, they must order online or mail in their order directly to Balfour. 

 

Please be aware of the late fees. 

On or after March 1, 2018 - $40 Price increase (Late Fee): ($53.40 + $40 = $93.40) *Only Cap and Gowns may be ordered after this date. 

****Last Chance to order: Must be postmarked Thursday Apr 11, 2018 

 

Please review the information below: Cap & Gown: 

Colors (Girls ï White, Boys ï Blue) w/single contrasting rally stripe 

Student must order line #78 on the order form. This includes the cap, gown, tassel, & diploma cover. ($41.00 + $10.00 shipping + $2.40 tax = $53.40) 

Please have full payment: Cash, Check, Money Order or credit cards (Visa, Amex, MC) 

*Make all checks payable to: Balfour Company ($25 fee for a returned check) 

 

REFUNDS: 

Cap and Gown unit must be returned unopened BEFORE graduation day. Late Fees are non- refundable, other accessories sales are final (NO Refunds) 

 

DELIVERY DATE (ALL orders delivered to the school): Wednesday, Feb 20, 2019, Cafeteria 

 

ADJUSTMENT 

Friday, March 29, 2019 (Room T-1 @ lunch)                                                                                                                                            

CONTACT: If you need more information call- 808-395-3711 (Oahu)                                                                                      

                                                                                                                 

Order online : @balfour.com                          

  Mail your order:                                                                                                     
Balfour Company                                                                    

PO Box 25281                                                                                                                                                                  

Honolulu HI 96825                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                       

Financial Obligations 
Please clear up any financial obligations (e.g. school dues, class 

fees, lost books, etc.) as soon as possible because it will affect student participation in 

school activities (e.g. sports, prom, graduation, etc.) April 30, 2019 is the last day to clear any financial obligation. Dont wait for the last minute! 

 

Senior Parent Night: Senior Parent Night will be on Wednesday February 27, 2019 in the 

Moanalua High School Cafeteria at 5:00pm. 

  Senior Luau: Senior Luau will be on Saturday, February 23, 2019 at the Hale Koa Hotel from                                   

530-10pm. Bids $70 first round of sales, $75 after. Bid sale date will be available soon. 

 

Project Grad Class of 2019 

Sign up early for a memorable grad night of FUN! 

PG19 Registration forms are available in Mr. Maks room T1 and in the Administration office. You can also download the forms at 
http://moanaluapgu.weebly.com/ 

 

http://moanaluapgu.weebly.com/
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Moanalua High Project Grad United 

Project Grad is an all-night event held on Graduation night.  It is for classmates to get together one last time before going off to future 
endeavors.  This fun filled overnight event is alcohol & drug free and fully chaperoned to keep our students safe.   

Project Grad does not receive any funding from the school.  The MoHS Project Grad United committee steers the fundraising efforts so 
that each graduating class can benefit from a Project Grad event every year. 

 

Project Grad Class of 2019 

PG19 Registration ŦƻǊƳǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ aǊΦ aŀƪŜƪŀǳΩǎ room T1 and in the Administration office.  You can also download the forms at 
http://moanaluapgu.weebly.com/  

Final Registration is $300 until April 15, 2019 

Please drop off your form & payment to the Red PG wooden box at the Administration office counter.   

No Cash please, only checks, cashierôs checks or money orders.  

  

Hi-5 Recycling Fundraiser 

Saturday, 1/12/19 @ 8am to 11am in the School Parking Lot (Fire Station Side)  

(Please come out to donate Hi-5 recyclables or help to sort & take them to the recycling center) 

 

PG19 Monthly Meeting 

Tuesday, 1/8/19 @ 6 pm, 99 Ranch Food Court Backside by Urawa Japanese Restaurant 

 

PGU Monthly Meeting 

Tuesday, 1/29/19 @ 6pm, 99 Ranch Food Court Backside by Urawa Japanese Restaurant 

 

More information will be posted later on our PGU Website 

(Please join us at our meeting if you are interested in helping with Project Grad United) 

 

PGU is holding fundraisers to help replenish our multi-year group fund for future Project Graduation events.  Please help if you can!   
Contact Elsie at mohspg2019@gmail.com if interested. 
Visit our website at http://moanaluapgu.weebly.com/   

 

http://moanaluapgu.weebly.com/
mailto:mohspg2019@gmail.com
http://moanaluapgu.weebly.com/
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